January 16, 2015

Ms. Meredith Henderson

Executive Secretary

North Carolina Industrial Commission
4333 Mail Service Center

Raleigh, NC 27699-4333
meredith.henderson@ic.nc.gov

Re: Comment in Support of Proposed Fee Schedule Rules, 04 NCAC 10J .0101, .0102, .0103
Dear Ms. Henderson,

The North Carolina Industrial Commission is charged with adopting a schedule of medical fees for the
workers’ compensation system. In doing so, the Commission is required by law to strike an important
balance: the fee schedule must ensure that injured workers can receive the care they need; medical
providers must be compensated at reasonable rates; and medical costs must remain adequately
contained. Our current fee schedule has grown stale since its adoption in the mid-1990s, both in terms
of how it values medical services and in how the Commission maintains it. Simply put, the fee schedule
no longer strikes the necessary balance. The time is right to make considerable changes, and we applaud
the Commission for taking these initial steps.

The undersigned medical associations — representing thousands of physicians across North Carolina who
regularly provide medical care to injured workers — have reviewed the proposed revisions and wish to
express our collective support. We encourage the Commission to proceed with the adoption of these
rules.

We would like to highlight and briefly discuss multiple provisions contained in proposed Rule 04 NCAC
10J .0102 — Fees for Professional Service (eff. July 1, 2015) (“Rule .0102").

e Payment Rates. Paragraph (b) of Rule .0102 establishes basic payment rates for all categories of
professional services ranging from 140%-195% of Medicare. We understand that the
Commission assigned percentages to each category that, based on the available literature,
reflect the national median of payment rates for each category. We anticipate, therefore, that
this methodology will also result in North Carolina’s professional rates moving to the national
median in the aggregate — a significant improvement that will also more closely reflect today’s
costs of providing medical care. According to the most recent WCRI analysis, North Carolina now
ranks 41% out of the 43 states that have adopted professional fee schedules. Better rates will
help to drive more physicians to participate in the workers’ compensation system.

e PAs, NPs, and other providers. Physicians have cited difficulties when involving physician
assistants, nurse practitioners, and other members of their care teams in treating workers’
compensation patients. More specifically, medical practices encounter varying requirements
from the carrier community about when (if ever) one of these providers may treat patients and
be compensated. Paragraph (h) of Rule .0102 effectively clarifies that physicians may rely on
other providers so long as scope of practice laws are followed, and that the rates for services
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provided by those individuals are also subject to the Rule. This is a welcomed provision that will
allow medical practices to care for their patients more efficiently without compromising quality.

e DME Fee Schedule. We are pleased that the Commission proposes to create and maintain a
dedicated fee schedule for durable medical equipment (DME). While only a small number of
medical practices supply DME, those that do typically encounter major burdens with billing and
payment for these items. By adopting Medicare’s list of maximum allowable amounts for DME,
we anticipate that the Commission will have no reason to require that providers substantiate
their requested payment amount for most items with mailed/faxed paper invoices.

We believe the revised fee schedule rules strike the necessary balance, and will move our workers’
compensation system forward. North Carolina’s physicians have appreciated the opportunity to
participate in the discussions and negotiations of the fee schedule that have spanned the last several
years, and we appreciate the opportunity to provide these comments to you today.

Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact any of our organizations.

Sincerely,

North Carolina Medical Society
The NCMS Workers’ Comp Fee Schedule Task Force
North Carolina Chapter, American College of Physicians
North Carolina College of Emergency Physicians
North Carolina Medical Group Management Association
North Carolina Neurological Society
North Carolina Orthopaedic Association
North Carolina Psychiatric Association
North Carolina Radiological Society
North Carolina Society of Anesthesiology
North Carolina Society of Otolaryngology and Head & Neck Surgery
North Carolina Society of Pathologists

SouthEastern Atlantic College of Occupational & Environmental Medicine



